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President, MSNJ
Re: Assembly Passage of Bad Liability Reform Shows 
Blatant Disregard for Physicians and Patients
Lawrenceville, NJ, July 1, 2003 — New Jersey trial lawyers are ecstatic today, as the Legislature paints bulls-eyes on the backs of New Jersey physicians.  The so-called reform bill passed by the Assembly Democrats will not help doctors or patients, while pouring money into a broken system that benefits only 300 trial attorneys in the state. 

Today’s actions by the Assembly Democrats will euthanize access to quality healthcare for 8.5 million New Jersey patients.  The Democrats have shown a complete disregard for the entire healthcare community, and clearly put trial lawyer concerns before those of patients. 

We do commend Assemblyman Herb Conaway for having the courage to vote his conscience on this issue, rather than blindly follow partisan directives.

The Assembly Democrats gutted the Senate Version of A-50 by removing any reforms proven to work, including a reasonable cap on non-economic damages.  They somehow believe that $1 million is not much money for pain and suffering, since the trial lawyers would be able to collect only one-third of that in fees alone.

Subsidies do not address the rising claims losses that created the crisis.  They have never worked, not only in healthcare, but also in any other industry.  Physicians don’t want handouts.  They just want to be able to treat patients.

The politicians have actually done us a favor in their votes, by showing exactly who cares about patients, and who cares about trial attorneys.  Doctors will be sure to share these results with our patients before the November elections.  We will also take whatever other steps are needed to maintain our practices in New Jersey.  


